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Brussels, 29-05-2006
Concerning: response BBL Draft Findings and recommendations of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee – communication ACCC/C/2005/11 

Dear Mr. Wates, 

Dear members of the Compliance Committee, 

On 27/04/06 Bond Beter Leefmilieu (BBL) received the draft findings and recommendations of the Compliance Committee regarding communication ACCC/C/2005/11, submitted by BBL on 3 January 2005. 

BBL wants to thank the Compliance Committee for the work done. 

BBL agrees with the main findings and recommendations off the Committee. BBL thinks that these recommendations and findings are very useful in facilitating implementation of the third pillar of the Convention (wide access to justice) in Belgium.

Nevertheless, BBL has some specific questions and remarks on the draft findings.

In the communication, BBL points at the fact that for the Council of State in Belgium, there are two procedures; a procedure for suspension of an act and a procedure for annulment. The procedure for suspension is a relative fast procedure, the annulment procedure can last some years. The Council of State uses more strict criteria for standing in the suspension procedure, i.c. an NGO has to prove that the immediate execution of an act causes “serious damage which is difficult to repair”. “Damage” is always interpreted by the Council of State as a “personal damage”. As a result, it’s even more difficult for an environmental NGO to get standing rights for the suspension procedure than for the annulment procedure. As a second result, environmental NGO’s have to wait for a long time before they get a decision by the Council of State. As stated in the communication by BBL, this leads to a situation of accomplished facts. BBL has the following questions on this situation: 

· Can the Council of State use different criteria for standing for NGO’s for these two procedures? Are these different criteria for standing in compliance with the Convention?

· Are the recommendations of the Compliance Committee applicable to both procedures, suspension and annulment? 

Finally, BBL wishes to stress the fact that BBL, together with Inter-Environnement Wallonie, had constructive negotiations with the minister of Environment (Bruno Tobback) on access to justice for environmental organisations. On 15 May 2006 these NGO’s, together with the minister, organised a round table on access to justice in the Belgian Parliament. On this round table two new concepts for laws concerning a better access to justice for NGO’s were presented and discussed. These concepts for laws are attached for your information. 

Yours sincerely, 

Erik Grietens, 

Policy Co-operator

Bond Beter Leefmilieu

Tweekerkenstraat 47

1000 Brussels

Belgium
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